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_______________________________________________________________________
20 August 2021
Dear Parents and Carers

I hope you are all having a good summer and despite the strange circumstances you are enjoying this time.

I am writing to you to explain a little about any changes made for September. This week on Wednesday the DFE (department for education) published guidance for schools to manage the spread of COVID-19. There are changes and this will mean schools will be changing their risk assessments accordingly. The full guidance can be found at this link https://www.gov.uk/government/publications/what-parents-and-carers-need-to-know-about-early-years-providers-schools-and-colleges-during-the-coronavirus-covid-19-outbreak/step-4-update-what-parents-and-carers-need-to-know-about-early-years-providers-schools-and-colleges
We will be producing a full risk assessment which will be placed on the school website in due course. 

Some of the main differences from last September will be that start times will revert back to the previous original times. We have found the staggered starts and finishes mean teachers are spending an hour with children coming and going sporadically which means they can’t teach as effectively as we would like. What we will do is keep the one-way system for this year and ask if parents are finding they cannot socially distance we strongly advise you wear masks. We are lucky at Blackgates that we have a large site where socially distancing is possible.
Opening and collecting times are as follows:

Two Year Old Provision (Little Ducklings) Morning 8.45am – 11.45am    Afternoon 12.20pm – 3.20pm
Nursery (Signets)                                      Morning  8.50am – 11.50am    Afternoon 12.20pm– 3.20pm
Early Years and Key Stage 1 (Robins, Doves, Penguins) at 8.40am classroom opens for 8.50am start – 3.20pm finish

Key Stage 2 at 8.40am classroom opens for 8.50am start – 3.30pm finish

Lunches will begin to be served in the dining room again. Lunches will continue to be supervised by teachers and the two half hour breaks will remain as they are as both children and staff they like the change in times.
Classroom locations may have changed too. We will email the new map of classrooms out soon and will ensure it is on our website.

Key Stage 2 children will be asked to come in PE kits on their PE days, you will be notified of your child’s PE days by the teacher in September.

If you have any queries Miss Kelly Potts our operations manager is available most days during the holidays, so please call the school on 0113 8878155. 

Thank you for your continued support.

Mrs Julie Coulson

Principal
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